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Black and Chrome To Host Tuesday Night Charity Fun Rides

Looking for something to do during the warm summer weekday evenings? Well we
have just the thing for you. Starting the first week in June and going through the end of
August, Black and Chrome, 8401 Schofield Avenue in Weston (just east of Wausau) will
host a weekly "Tuesday Night Charity Fun Ride".

"This is not an original idea." says owner Jackie Strassburg. "Many communities have
these going on throughout the riding season. In fact, one of the most successful ones in
the nation has been going on for over 18 years right in the Green Bay area at St.
Michael's Pub. We are kind of patterning our ride to be similar to that one which has
become very successful. They typically draw 75 to 100 riders with some rides drawing
well over 300 bikes. We would like this to become a popular and growing event that
would involve other businesses helping us out or supporting us.

A typical Tuesday Night Ride route would cover 40 to 60 miles through the country
roads while making one or two stops for a beverage break or something to eat, and then
finishing up back at the starting area or other designated point. Departure time is usual-
ly about 6:30 to 7:00 pm and return between 9:00 and 10:00 pm. Some people will leave
from the last place on their own, but usually most will return with the group to the start-
ing point. 

For the first few rides, the route and stops will be a surprise, but we hope to get this
information out on the web in advance so everyone has an idea where we will be going
and stopping each week. Of course, if the weather is bad or rainy, the ride will be can-
celled. This is supposed to be a fun ride and there is nothing fun about riding in a rain
storm.

Each participant will be asked to donate $1.00 per rider and passenger (or more if you
desire) to benefit the local chari-
ty of the evening, and that
money will be given to that char-
ity each week after the ride. We
hope to show this area that
motorcyclists are a caring and
giving group with a passion for
their sport of riding around this
beautiful free country of ours.

If you're interested in partici-
pating or volunteering a little
time to help out, or maybe help
us plan 

a ride route,  or just want more information about the rides, contact Mark at Black
and Chrome 715-355-3720. Otherwise we hope to see a lot of you on our first ride
which will be held Tuesday, June 5th at Black and Chrome, leaving sharply at 7:00
pm.

Sacramento Bike Parking
Sometimes all you have to do is ask -- just ask Deacon, founder of ABATE of

California� "As many of you know there is now parking for MOTORCYCLES
ONLY in Old Town Sacramento, located in the cul-de-sac at the Pony Express Rider
statue. A couple of years ago ABATE asked the Mayor for some parking there and lo
and behold we now have it FREE," said Deacon. "When I went to City Hall for a per-

mit, right in front of the build-
ing is MOTORCYCLE
PARKING ONLY!!! 10 hours
for FREE!!! Like I
said�sometimes all you have
to do is ask!"

Colorado House Bill HB
1117 (Rep. Primavera - D -
Senator Gordon - D)
"Concerning The
Requirement That A
Protective Helmet Be Worn
By A Person Under Eighteen
Years Of Age During The
Operation Of Certain
Vehicles", was heard in
Senate Appropriations
Committee April 17th 2007.
The vote was tied 5 yes and 5
no, the bill FAILED. For this
year Colorado will remain a
lid free state. Be prepared for
next year, the bill will surely
come back.


